[bookmark: _GoBack]The primary concern of the Staff and Governors at Langley Fitzurse is the safety of the children.  Within this, the safety of the children as their carers drop them off at / pick them up school is crucial.

Currently we have no records of accidents or near misses endangering children on the road.  We believe that there are bumps to cars fairly regularly, but we have no evidence that this is related to speed, and is possibly more to do with slow speed manoeuvring around the parked cars.  Indeed, we believe that the parked cars at school pick up and drop off, act to substantially reduce car speeds, possibly to below 20mph.

As part of the village community we are concerned that the current 30mph speed limit is not obviously enforced, although outside our critical drop off and pick up times, this presents no obvious threat to our pupils.

We have seen some evidence that suggests a lowering of the limit in a rural setting may have a very marginal effect to reduce safety / increase accidents.  This effect however is “marginal” and so we cannot see any reason to object to the speed limit reduction.

